

## CHURCH OF CHRIST

This is the day that the Lord hath made; Let us rejoice and be glad in it!

Communion kits are available at the Visitor's Center.

Please pick up enough for you and your family as you enter the auditorium.

Disposable masks and gloves are also available at the Visitor's Center should you have need or want of these items.



#### SOUTH MAIN CHURCH OF CHRIST

402 South Main ~ P.O. Box 1597 Henderson, TX 75653-1597 (903) 657-1408 ~ FAX (903) 657-1409 Website: www.southmainchurch.com Email: office@southmainchurch.com

Sunday AM Class - 9:30 AM Sunday AM Assembly - 10:30 AM Sunday PM Assembly - 5:00 PM Wednesday PM - 6:30 PM

Wi-Fi Login: SMCOC-Guest Password: SouthMain16



Where Family Matters!

# WEEKLY NEWS BULLETIN AUGUST 20, 2023



#### WELCOME

**PRAISE LEADER -** Tommy Goode

I Will Call upon the Lord - # 63 Holy Father - # 775

**PRAYER -** Chris Cummings **SCRIPTURE READING**Isaiah 56:1, 6-8

Thank You, Lord! -# 781 Come, Share the Lord - # 364

# THE LORD'S SUPPER - Travis Birdwell PRAYER FOR OFFERING

A Common Love - # 705 God Give Us Christian Homes - # 843

**MESSAGE** - Bob Payne "Faith at Home"

Deuteronomy 6:1-10

The Glory-Land Way - # 535 A Beautiful Life - # 570

**CLOSING PRAYER - Dicky Harris** 

"Depart in Peace" (Luke 2:29)
Please silence all cell phones and pagers.
CCLI# 290723

# SOUTH MAIN PRAYS

**WILLIAM BROWN** was admitted to Baylor Heart Hospital in Plano on Wednesday.

**KENNY BRYANT,** friend of Joe & Michelle Haley, has a spot on his lungs and will undergo further testing.

**AMANDA DAVIS,** daughter-in-law of Joe & Kathy Davis, had knee surgery on Friday.

**BOBBY DAVIS** is undergoing tests following a stroke. He is currently recuperating at home.

**STEVE** DYER is scheduled for surgery on Monday, August 28th.

**SERVANDO ENRIQUEZ, SR.,** father-in-law of Hailey Enriquez, is undergoing tests following a possible stroke.

**MARGARET SPECK,** 87 year old aunt of Dawn Lamb, is nearing end of life following a battle with cancer.

**BRYANT WHITAKER** is scheduled for surgery next week.

PLEASE CONTINUE TO PRAY FOR: Elizabeth Bazaldua, Linda Belle-Isle, DJ Birdwell, Pat Brack, Don Brooks, Keith Brown, Kathy Buckner, Christy Burkhalter, Judy Cagle, June Chenault, Tony Clark, Lisa Corbell, Westin Cornelius, Eleanor Cox, Layton Cummings, Daryl & Whitney Davis, Joe & Kathy Davis, Michael Dorsey, Roy Dorsey, Jeffrey Doss, Randy Fletcher, Blake Foster, Barbie Glasgow, Tami Hale, Harvey Hand, Roy Hunt, Linda Jamison, Bob Kessler, Glenn Kleeburg, Lynnette Lindsey, Tyler Line, Pat Lynch, Paula Montgomery, Cody Orms, Jennifer Payne, Bette Pilkinton, Rusty Ressler, Debi Rodgers, Mia Seely, Paula Shaw, Bill Sherrill, Chris Stewart, Bailey Thornton, Christina Vanover, Christy Wade, Linda Warner

### STAFF INFO

#### **ELDERS:**

Travis Birdwell	.travisbirdwell1@aol.com
David Chenault	dhchenault@gmail.com
Bobby Davisl	oobbydtxu222@gmail.com
Doug Hopkins	
Bob Payne	.bpayne1@suddenlink.net
Rodger Poe	rpoe9@hotmail.com
Barry Rivers	brivers@eastex.net
PULPIT MINISTER:	
Bob Payne:	b payne 1@sudden link.net
FAMILY LIFE MINISTER:	
David Chenault:d	hchenault@gmail.com.com
CHILDREN'S MINISTER:	
Janet Thompson:	drjanett55@gmail.com
CHURCH SECRETARY:	
Reneé Hampton:off	ice@southmainchurch.com

## CHURCH TREASURER:

Rodger Poe:....rpoe9@hotmail.com

#### MAINTENANCE, GROUNDS AND HOUSEKEEPING:

Dicky & Karen Harris and Mary Holt

#### **DEACONS:**

Chuck Ashmore Jim Smith Ken Sabella Dodd Vinson

# SOUTH MAIN SHARES

# Happy Birthday

Mevane Dorsey, Dorothy Jennings!!!



## SUNDAY AM NURSERY ATTENDANT

Christy Vinson

#### **NEW ADDRESS**

**Barry & Deidre Rivers** have a new mailing address: 1027 US Hwy 259 S, Henderson, TX 75654

#### **DISASTER ASSISTANCE**

If you would like to make a donation to aid the many people affected from the devastating fires in Maui, please put your donation in a white envelope and mark it with "Maui" before placing it in the basket. We will be collecting funds through, at least, next Sunday, August 27th. Please continue to keep the people of Maui and Hawaii in your prayers.

### **SUMMER SERIES**

Please join us at 6:30 PM each Wednesday evening for our Summer Series to hear some great messages presented by some of our very capable men.

#### BENEVOLENCE FUND

Since it's beginning in 2018, our "Family Helping Family" benevolence funds have helped multiple members of our South Main Family during some trying times. Due to some recent and ongoing needs, this fund has dropped well below the minimum balance the elders wish to maintain. If you would like to donate to this important and appreciated work, please do so in one of the following ways:

- 1) Use a pew envelope and mark it "SM Benevolence" before placing it into the contribution basket or,
- 2) Give your donation to Renee or to one of the Elders. Please direct any questions to Rodger Poe or to any one of the Elders.

Your loving and generous gift is very much appreciated!!!